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	Administrative Council
Wellesley College

	
	106 Central Street

Wellesley, Massachusetts  02481-8203


ADMINISTRATIVE COUNCIL MEETING
April 27, 2004
Academic Council Room
11:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m.

The meeting convened at 11:00 a.m.  The minutes of the March 30, 2004 meeting were approved as distributed.
President’s Report: Diana Chapman Walsh
The President began her report by reviewing the events on campus surrounding the death of KateLynn Palmer.  Though her death was tragic beyond measure, the President expressed pride in the reaction of the College community.  In particular, the divisions of Public Affairs, Student Life, and Campus Police responded admirably to the challenge.  As of the time of this meeting, the cause and time of death had not been determined, but authorities continue to reassure the community that there was no evidence of foul play and no security risk to the College.
President Walsh continued by praising the work of Wellesley’s student leaders throughout the academic year.  Spring Weekend was a great success, as expected.  Also, the Board of Trustees met recently and held a full set of productive meetings.  Highlights of the meetings included the approval of the FY05 budget and the confirmation of Andy Shennan as Dean of the College.  Finally, the President updated the Council on the status of the search for a new CFO.  The search committee interviewed a strong pool of candidates; during the month of May they and others will be interviewing finalists, and the final decision should be announced in early June.
Vote – CPPAC term limit
The Council voted on the motion proposed at the previous meeting which would increase CPPAC term limits to 3 years.  The motion passed.

Human Resources Update: Eloise McGaw
Eloise McGaw began by introducing five new employees to the Council:  they were Suzanne Howard, Director of Environmental Health and Safety; Adriana Mihal, Center Administrator in Sociology; Lesa Pierce, Facilities Project Coordinator at the Physical Plant;  Sandy Poitras, Summer Programs & External Events Coordinator; and Matt Shelton, Project Leader in IS/User Services.

Ms. McGaw continued by noting that the process of reviewing health care policies continues, and the Council will be updated as more information is available.
She continued by announcing that the administrative salary pool for the 04/05 year has been finalized.  The new amounts will take effect on July 1, 2004.  She reiterated that the program of individual salary increases is merit-based, using the Valuing Work@Wellesley program.  The policies and processes regulating merit awards will be posted publicly for clarity and transparency.  This year’s increase follows the guidelines set forth in the 3P’s report, which states that administrative salaries should increase by inflation (national CPI) plus 1%.  This calculation results in an increase of 3.3% for FY05.  To better address merit, an additional 1.5% pool has been allocated for individual one-time bonuses.  Once the new CFO has been brought onboard, the guidelines for administrative salaries will be reviewed as part of a comprehensive review of the 3P’s guidelines.
On May 12, a brown bag lunch session will be held to discuss performance management.

Campaign Update: David Blinder
David Blinder updated the Council on the progress of the capital campaign.  The loyalty and generosity of the College’s friends continues to advance the goals of the campaign.  As of April 1, a total of $361 million has been raised, which represents 90% of the overall goal with another 15 months yet to come.  Highlights of recent giving include Kathryn Davis’s birthday donation of $2 million to the Alumnae Valley/Davis Facility projects and Shelby Davis’s $1.8 million gift to support financial aid for United World College scholars.

Thus far in the campaign, $100 million has been raised for academic use, $75 million has been raised for financial aid support, and $77 million has been raised to support community life.  A total of $35 million of Annual Giving has been raised, representing the gifts of 15,000 donors per year.  In addition, the total alumnae contribution to the campaign is currently 80%.
Pat Byrne updated the Council on the progress of campaign-related projects and other construction.  Upcoming projects include:

· Renovation of Lake House, to be completed for the fall semester

· Finishing renovations to the interior of Severance Hall

· Renovations to the Geology lab and several classrooms

· Finishing landscaping work at Tower Court

· Updating the landscaping and utility framework at the Chapel

· The Wang Center is scheduled to open in Spring of 2005.  Some delays have been caused by budgetary and material constraints.

· Renovation of the Oakwoods House so that it may house the Board of Admissions starting in the fall

An open house will be held in the Davis Parking Facility on Tuesday, May 4, from 12:00 to 1:30.
Update from Academic Council: Susan Berry
Susan Berry updated the Council on the work of the Academic Council over the past year.  Much of the year has been dedicated to a discussion of grade inflation, and several proposals have been made and accepted.  Changes for the fall semester are:

1. Median grades for individual classes will be included on student grade reports

2. A College-wide standardized grading system will be implemented for a three-year trial period

3. The mean for 100 and 200 level courses will be capped at B+, with some documented exceptions

Controller’s Fiscal Year Close: Eileen Gerenz
The Controller’s Office is in the process of preparing for the close of the 04 fiscal year.  Important dates for administrators are:



June 30, 2004 – cutoff date for receiving of items to be included in FY04



July 2, 2004 – cutoff date for ProCard purchases to be included in FY04


July 14, 2004 – cutoff for Accounts Payable



July 16, 2004 – preliminary closing



July 27, 2004 – final closing

Ruhlman Conference Announcement: Mary Pat Navins
This year’s Ruhlman Conference will take place on April 28.  Ruhlman books have already been mailed to everyone at the College.  This year, over 130 sessions involving over 300 students will be held.  A community-wide lunch in the academic quad will accompany the Conference.

Administrative Council 04-05 Slate: Sue Doherty
Sue Doherty, representing the Nominating Committee, announced the draft slate for 04/05.  Copies of the slate were made available at the meeting and will be formally voted upon at the May 18 meeting.  Following that meeting, a luncheon will be held at the President’s House.  The vacation prize drawing will be held at that time.

Open Questions – Discussion – Announcements
Tom Kane, representing the Committee for Diversity, announced the year’s final Staff, Can We Talk? event, entitled “The Enemy Race”.  The event is sponsored by the Mellon Foundation.

Lisa Kaufman, of the Entertainment Committee, related the success of the recent trip of 76 administrators to Mohegan Sun and the associated clam bake.  Serendipitously, Lisa herself was the big winner at the casino.  The next Entertainment Committee event will be a visit to the Tall Ships in Newport, Rhode Island, on Friday, July 16.  Flyers were available with more information about this trip.
The meeting adjourned at 12:00 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

David White

Secretary
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